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BURNLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL TAXI 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE
BURNLEY TOWN HALL

Wednesday, 26th July, 2017

PRESENT 

MEMBERS
  
Councillors B Brindle, F Cant, G Frayling and A Royle

OFFICERS
David Talbot  Senior Solicitor
Peter Henderson  Principal Licensing Officer
Imelda Grady  Democracy Officer

9 Appointment of Chair 

Councillor Ann Royle was appointed as Chair.

10 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillors Ida Carmichael, Anne Kelly and Liz Monk.

11 Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th July 2017 were approved as a correct record.

12 Review of Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers Licence 

The Licensing Officer reported on the conduct of SA the current holder of a  Hackney 
Carriage Driver’s Licence and a Private Hire Driver’s Licence in light of the revised 
Council’s convictions policy.

SA was present at the meeting and was represented by AA.

RESOLVED

That having regard to the conduct recorded against SA the current holder of a  Hackney 
Carriage Driver’s Licence and a Private Hire Driver’s Licence, and  in accordance with the 
Council’s policy on convictions, the licences be  revoked with immediate effect under 
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Section 61(1)(b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 on the 
grounds that he was not considered to be a fit and proper person to hold such licences.  


